

200 Western Avenue Suite A, , Faribault, MN 55021 Phone: 507.209.2030 Fax: 507.209.1802 www.cannonvalleyspecialed.org

Executive Director Board Report

September 23, 2025

- We have had a busy and positive start to the school year, and students are excited to return to the routine of school life. The energy is back in our building, and it is clear that students and staff alike are eager to engage in meaningful learning and growth.
- A sincere thank you to our School Board for serving as the guiding light for student success. Your dedication and support of the Cannon Valley Special Education Cooperative ensure that our students receive the best opportunities possible. We are grateful for the time and commitment you give.
- The 2024-2025 fiscal year audit will begin next week, marking an essential step in maintaining strong financial oversight for the Cooperative. Preparations are well underway to ensure a smooth process, and we will continue to provide updates as the audit progresses and results are finalized.
- Looking ahead, our first professional development day of the year is scheduled for September 26, 2025. Sessions will include LETRS training to meet READ Act requirements, environmental management, fidelity practices with the Performance Tracking System (PTS), technology integration, and third-party billing. These opportunities reflect our ongoing commitment to professional development and the systems that foster high-quality teaching and learning.